
President’s Message

Hello 4-Hers!


It was great to see you all at our October meeting! I hope you 
all enjoyed learning about different projects at the project fair. 


For our upcoming November meeting, dress in Fall colors 
(think red, yellow, orange, brown). If you want to participate in 
our Toy Drive, we are looking for new toys for children aged 
roughly 2-12 at a price point of around $25. 


At this meeting, we will also be making holiday cards to 
distribute to senior citizens in our community. 4-Hers who 
attend the caroling sing along at the senior home in 
December will distribute them. 

 I look forward to seeing you all soon!             -Adele Enthoven


NOVEMBER THEME:  Wear Fall Colors! Optional: Bring a new toy!
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Upcoming Club Events


General Meetings

Tuesday Nov 14, 7pm

Clifford School MUR

New Member Breakfast

Nov 18 8:30-9:30am

SCEH Farm

Holiday Caroling

Tuesday Dec 5, 6pm

Carlmont Gardens

County Craft Fair

Sunday Dec 10, 10am-1pm

San Bruno 4H farm, 1st St. San Bruno

General Meeting

Tuesday Dec 12, 7pm


http://sancarlos4h.org	 Next Meeting November 14 

Issue Three November 2023

San Carlos Eaton Hills 4-H

http://sancarlos4h.org


November Meeting Toy Drive

At this month’s meeting, we’ll be collecting toys for the families served by the Saint Francis Center in 
Redwood City. Please bring toys to donate; we really appreciate it! A full wish list is attached, and it’s 
recommended to spend around $25 on the gift. If you aren’t able to get the toys yet but still want to 
donate, you can bring the toys by November 30 to any of the following houses: 

Damon home, 208 Timothy Drive, San Carlos

Forrest home, 908 Rosewood Avenue, San Carlos 

Enthoven home, 1027 Porto Marino Drive, San Carlos (at the end of a long driveway; leave gifts at top 
of staircase by front door)

And we will include them in the collection for the St. Francis Center. Thank you again!

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 -Submitted by Maggie Forrest
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New Member Breakfast

If you are a new member of our club this year, please join us for breakfast and fun at the SCEH Farm 
on Saturday, November 18 from 8:30-9:30 a.m. There will be a breakfast of pancakes, eggs, sausages, 
and fruit. We are looking forward to getting to know you then! *If the weather calls for rain, we will send 
a message with an alternate location. If you did not receive an invitation, please contact Rachel Winmill 
wade_rachel@hotmail.com .


Holiday Caroling

It’s time to put on your Santa and elf hats, enrobe yourself in garlands, and head over to Carlmont 
Gardens for caroling to the residents. Please assemble in the lobby. Dress for singing outside

Wear festive holiday attire. Jim Stevens on guitar will accompany us.Singing will begin after the 
residents have had their dinner. Lyric sheets will be provided. Elizabeth and Ellen Hohbach Scheetz will 
be making an announcement at the general meeting.

When:  Tuesday, December 5, at 6 p.m
Where: Carlmont Gardens, 2140 Carlmont Drive, Belmont


Make a Holiday Card at the November Meeting

At the November general meeting we will be making holiday greeting cards to give to the residents of 
the Carlmont Gardens Skilled Nursing Facility and Convalescent Home. Every club member is 
encouraged to contribute!


Member Reports


Farm Clean-up:

This past month we had our first farm clean up of the year. It was a great turnout and we had a lot of 
fun getting to know new members interested in raising livestock this year.  We got a lot done around the 
farm and especially in the garden and compost area. Thank You to Ginny and Joanne for grilling up 
some delicious hotdogs and lemonade for everyone to enjoy after all that hard work!

Just a reminder, if you do plan on raising an animal on the farm but were unable to make it to the clean 
up please ask your project leaders about alternative ways to get credit for this mandatory meeting. 

By: Lucy Winmill – Jr. Farm Operations Manager                                
Pictures by: Nick Damon, Club Photographer
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Advance Arts & Crafts Project

The Advance Arts & Crafts project have been busy making items to make for the 2nd 4H Craft Fair. We 
hope you will come to the San Bruno 4H farm and shop at the booths from all the county 4H clubs.

If you have any questions, please contact Joanne Dunbar at dunbear@sbcglobal.net




A Glimpse of the Past, Submitted by Tina Cole


Did you know that a quarter-century ago:

Our farm had a landline telephone

Our club ran a fudge booth

And then as now we enjoyed Pizza and Bingo!


We know this from hand-written entries in a club treasurer ledger dating from 1998.  (If you would like to 
take a look for yourself and find out more about our club history, adult treasurer advisor Janna 
Sampson has this notebook in our financial records.  Also, project leaders Becca and Danielle might 
have memories to share if you ask them about their time as 4-H members.  What are other ways you 
can find out about the past?)


Submitting Newsletter Articles

Every 4-H member is encouraged to write articles for the newsletter. Writing a newsletter article is a 
great way for youth to get their writing, illustrations, or photos published! Articles do not have to be very 
long, they can be anywhere from a few sentences to a few paragraphs. Younger members who can’t 
write an article on their own can tell their parents what to write and submit a drawing that goes with the 
article. Adding pictures and drawings is a great way to make your article more interesting. A newsletter 

4

mailto:dunbear@sbcglobal.net
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nAONSI6pvYqgG0_CdxPfJU5xoU0NVJKB/view?usp=sharing


article can be about anything 4-H related. You can write about something you did at the last General 
Meeting, your last project meeting, or a 4-H event you attended. Once you have written your article you 
can submit it to sceh4hnewletter@googlegroups.com. Make sure to be creative and have fun with 
your articles! If you have any further questions please feel free to ask. 

Shelley Nelson, Newsletter mentor 

shelleybnelson@gmail.com


County Calendar Events

County 4-H Council Meeting, 7- 8 PM	 	 	 	 	 	 	 11/27/2023

County Farm Committee meeting, 7- 8 PM, Zoom 	 	 	 	 	 	 11/28/2023

For a complete list of events, visit the calendar page.

Do you want to learn about 4-H at the county level?

Check out the San Mateo County 4-H website at https://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/.


Next newsletter deadline:  Friday December 1, 2023

Email newsletter articles and photos to sceh4hnewletter@googlegroups.com. Thank you!
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Club Officers


Co-Presidents - Adele Enthoven 


VP of Program - Millie Garrett 


VP of Membership - Kian Badiei


Recording Secretary - Sophia Redkey


Correspondence Secretary - Clara 
Hause Stephenson 


Attendance Secretary - Alyssa Sampson


Treasurer - Veronica Miller-Bowen


Junior Farm Boss- Fynn Miller-Bowen


Junior Farm Operations -  Lucy Winmill


Healthy Living - Everett Bowen


Photographer - Nick Damon


Recreation Leader - Maggie Forrest 


Sergeant at Arms - Ashley Ogden

Club Officers cont.


Community Service and Civic 
Engagement - open 

Historian - open


Membership - open


Newsletter Editor - open

Reporter - open

Community Leaders


Katie Goetz


Missy Damon


sceh_community_leaders@googlegro
ups.com

4-H Program Coordinator, San 
Mateo and San Francisco Counties 
Karen Looye klooye@ucanr.edu

Club Newsletter Mentor - 
Shelley Nelson 
shelleybnelson@gmail.com

Farm Manager - 

Kathleen Murray 
cykat95@yahoo.com

Farm Bosses - Amy Miller-
Bowen 
boque...@hotmail.com. 


Rachel Winmill 


wade_rachel@hotmail.com

Projects Coordinators - 
Melissa Primiano 
scehprojects@gmail.com 

Webmaster - Robert Lewit 
robert.lewit@gmail.com
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